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COMMISSION DIRECTIVE: NEW YEAR’S EVE 2023 STREET CLOSURES 
 
To all licensees and registrants: 
 
On New Year’s Eve, December 31, street access will be restricted in Manhattan for the area: 

• Bounded by West 38th Street on the South; 
• West 59th Street on the North; 
• 6th Avenue on the East; 
• 8th Avenue on the West. 

 
All licensees and registrants are hereby directed to complete waste collection and remove all 
containers in the affected areas before 4:00 a.m. on December 31, 2023.  

• Collection may resume at 6:00 a.m. on January 1, 2024.  
• You must notify all customers along the event route that no waste may be placed on the 

curbside between 4:00 a.m. December 31, 2023 through 4:00 a.m. January 1, 2024.  
• BIC enforcement agents will be on the event route to ensure compliance.  

 
NYC Department of Transportation (“DOT”) has issued a holiday construction embargo that is in 
place from 12:01 AM on Sunday, December 24, 2023, through 11:59 PM on Tuesday, January 
2, 2024.  

• DOT will strictly enforce this embargo and violators are subject to being summonsed.  
• Visit DOT’s website for more information. 

 
See a map of the embargoed area available online here or attached to this directive. 
 
Failure to comply with this Directive may result in administrative violations with fines up to 
$10,000. See 17 RCNY 1-09 and may also affect your company’s license or registration status 
before BIC.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Elizabeth Crotty 
Commissioner and Chair 

https://www.nyc.gov/html/dot/html/infrastructure/construction-embargoes.shtml#tsq-new-years-eve
https://www.nyc.gov/html/dot/downloads/pdf/emb-2023-tsq-new-years-eve-celebration-map.pdf

